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Staff Recommendation
COMES NOW Staff of the Public Service Commission of Missouri, and with respect to Missouri Gas Energy’s motion for clarification filed on January 9, 2004, states:

1.
MGE states that $568,000 of funds collected in rates for the Experimental Low Income Rate (ELIR) program remains on hand.  MGE also notes that this amount is sufficient to fund the program at the present level of activity for a number of years, and also that any funds remaining after the program is wound up will be distributed through the Mid America Assistance Coalition.  

2.
MGE asks that the Commission order that the ELIR remain in effect at least through April 1, 2004, or until the Commission deals with the issue in MGE’s currently pending rate case.  MGE also asks that the Commission authorize the prompt distribution of $250,000 to MAAC for energy assistance this heating season, pursuant to a contract similar to those between MGE and MAAC approved in earlier proceedings.

3.
Staff concurs with the the actions proposed by MGE, and specifically recommends that the Commission:

a.
Extend the operation of the ELIR until the Commission’s report and order in MGE’s current rate case, Case No. GR-2004-0209;

b.
Authorize MGE to distribute $250,000 to MAAC for low income energy assistance pursuant to a contract to be submitted to and approved by the Commission prior to the distribution.

WHEREFORE, Staff asks the Commission to grant MGE’s motion for clarification, on the terms set out above.
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